
1 

 

CONNECT WITH US! 
 

91 Askin Street 

London, Ontario 

N6C 1E7 
 

 

519-673-4803 
 

 

wesleyknox@bellnet.ca  
 

 

www.wesleyknox.com 
 

 

Facebook 

 

 

Moving in the Spirit… 

A diverse, welcoming, caring  

 and active faith community. 

A place to learn, grow,  

 build a relationship with God  

 and make a difference  

 in the world. 

 

Temporarily  

Closed  

(You may contact the      

office administrator to set 

up an appointment for           

in-person transactions.)  

day was always the unoffi-

cial beginning of the new 

year. In Church language, 

the faithful within the Roman Catholic and Protestant 

churches began the new year from the first Sunday of 

Advent.  It begins with the expectation of the coming 

child, then the birth of the child, the mission of the child 

as an adult, his death and resurrection.  Pentecost fin-

ishes out the year.  In the Eastern Church their new year 

begins November 1.  Our Jewish brothers and sisters cel-

ebrate new years on Rosh Hashanah which falls this year 

on September 29.  This celebration changes each year as 

their calendar is based on the phases of the moon which 

changes each year.  Most people in the Christian faith 

don’t spend much time worrying about the Christian 

year.   As long as the holidays are predictable then who 

cares. 

 

I grew up in Quebec where the church calendar was im-

portant as the people of an older Quebec always cele-

brated certain feast day.  Cousineau’s Barbershop had a 

calendar showing all the festivals for the year.  Each 

community, especially those named after a saint, cele-

brated this day with lots of food, dancing, and parties.  I 

grew up in Ste. Anne de Bellevue.  It is one of four towns 

in Quebec named after Saint Anne.  The others were: 
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Ste. Anne de Beaupré (bowsprit); Ste. 

Anne des Monts (mountains); Ste Anne 

des Plaines (plains).  St Anne de Beaupré 

has a very large church east of Quebec 

City and is visited by thousands during 

the summer.  Each of these towns cele-

brated their annual feast day on July 26.  

In Ste. Anne de Bellevue they set off fire-

works on that evening. 

Who was Ste. Anne?  Tradition has her as 

the grandmother of Jesus.  Her daughter 

was Mary the mother of Jesus. 

The patron saint for the Province of Que-

bec was St John the Baptist.  Every June 

24 the whole province celebrates it as its 

fête national.  It is a provincial holiday 

and is celebrated with more vigor then 

July 1.  However, if you ask many young-

er Quebecers who was St John the Bap-

tist, today they couldn’t tell you. 

 

   Rev. Dr. Pirie Mitchell 

Electronics Recycling Day! 

Saturday, September 26 

9 am – 5 pm, Rain or Shine 

Wesley-Knox Parking Lot 

 

COVID-19 precautions  

will be in place. 

 

Note: Not all electrical items can be accepted. Please check 

https://www.recyclemyelectronics.ca/on/what-can-i-

recycle/ for a list what's accepted. 

Our current events for the upcoming 2 weeks as reported to the Communications Team 

2020.09.02 

(If there are any errors or omissions, please let the office know.)  

All activities are held online and NOT in the building during the pandemic. 
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MINUTE FOR MOTHER EARTH  
 
Tip: Trees are most effective as carbon sinks when they have room 
to grow and breathe.  This makes your backyard an ideal setting for 
a carbon sink, especially if that tree is a species native to the Lon-
don area. Will you consider planting a tree this year? No room for a 
tree?  Adding native plants (shrubs and flowers) helps to increase 
biodiversity and provides food for the bugs and insects that the 
birds need to survive. You might be surprised with the birds and 
butterflies that show up. Would you consider adding more garden to 
your life? 
 
The Forest City: London is called the Forest City, but we have been struggling in the past 10 years 
to ensure we have enough trees to create a healthy city.  Londonôs current ñtree canopyò is about 
24%.  The goal is to reach 34% by 2065.   
Trees are important to cities because they store carbon dioxide and release oxygen back into the 
air. They remove dust and particulates, and absorb ozone, carbon monoxide, sulfur dioxide and oth-
er pollutants from our air. Trees also clean water by filtering runoff and sediment from slopes next to 
streams, and by recharging groundwater. 
 
ReForest London has been working since 2011 to plant a million trees in London.  To date, they 
have recorded over 450,000.  No yard? No more room in your yard? - you can volunteer to plant one 
in a public space as part of a tree planting project or donate to ReForest London to help them buy 
more trees.  Helping to keep a tree from dying is another important task.  Consider adopting a tree! 
When the city plants a tree on your street (even if it is not on your property), make it your goal to en-
sure it lives, by watering it frequently (several times a week) especially when it is dry and hot out. 
We need trees, and trees need us. Will you help? 
 
Save the Date! 
¶ Friday September 25, 2020 is the next Global Climate Strike.  Stay tuned for more details on 

what the London event will look like.  One way you can participate is to put a sign of support in 
your window.  

 
¶ Friday September 25, 2020: Place Matters (Virtual) Conference. Climate Action London will be 

participating as part of a group of Londoners advocating for the UN Sustainable Development 
Goals with a look at different organizations in London who are already engaged in this 
work.  https://crhesi.uwo.ca/2020/08/28/place-matters-conference-2020/ 

 
¶ Saturday October 10, 2020 is 24 Hours of Climate Reali-
ty.  Those of us who have taken the Climate Reality Project 
training with Al Gore this summer will be looking for opportuni-
ties to engage with Londoners.  Reply to this email if you know 
of an organization that could use a speaker, we now have a 
group of people trained to give Al Gore's presentation. 
 
Climate Change in Canada: Wondering how Canada is affect-
ed by Climate Change?  Check out this new resource from the 
CBC:   https://www.cbc.ca/news2/interactives/inourbackyard/   
--  
follow us on: 
facebook: Climate Action London 
twitter: @ClimateLdnOnt 
www.climateactionlondon.ca 

https://crhesi.uwo.ca/2020/08/28/place-matters-conference-2020/
https://www.cbc.ca/news2/interactives/inourbackyard/
http://www.climateactionlondon.ca/
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The Reopening Survey  

We asked you responded!  If you haven’t responded yet and would like 

to, please do so by Sunday, August 30th.  We are not publishing the link 

in our general publications so that we do not get responses from all over 

the globe from people who are not members or adherents; the link has 

been shared via the email newsletter group.  If you are not on the email 

list, please contact the office.  A friend may also email you the link.  Mar-

go or Linda O can also provide you with a paper copy, or help you an-

swer the survey over the telephone. 

Thank you in advance for your opinion! 

Message from the Re -Opening Committee  

 
As of Monday, August 24th, the church office has reopened.  Arlene can be contacted by telephone Monday 
to Thursday between 9 am to 12 pm.  Rev. Dr. Pirie Mitchell is also available, by appointment. 
 
We continue to move forward with careful consideration of what is going on in the world today.  As we all 
know, this pandemic which we are moving through has changed the way everything we know, do and 
think seems so strange and un-Wesley-Knox like.  We are a family which likes to share and, at times                 
embrace in our building.  We think of all the events which have been postponed, cancelled, and otherwise 
in limbo.  We keep wondering when, when, when can we come back into the building.  The short answer is 
we donõt know.  We continue to monitor what is going on in our world and community, wait to see what 
will happen when school resumes, wonder if there is going to be a second wave, etc.  The first step was to 
get the staff back into the building.  We have now achieved this. 
 

***Just a reminder to members who have a key to the church,                                                                  
you are to continue to refrain from using these, as well as security codes. ***  

 
All security codes were issued to individuals and have a user identifier attached to them.  We track the              
activity of the security system daily.  The Property chair person receives an alert on their telephone                 
whenever the system is disarmed or armed and by which user.  Please, if you need to go into the church,                   
for any reason whatsoever, please call Arlene at the office and arrange for access.  If you need to meet with 
Pirie, again, call and make an appointment. 
 
Once you have arranged to enter the church building, there are some new protocols & precautions in place: 
Ý You must have a scheduled visit through the office or the minister. 
Ý You must not exhibit any signs of illness which might be associated with the Covid-19. 
Ý You must sign in and out of the church in the logbook located outside the window to the office.   
 (We have sanitized pens provided, but we suggest carrying your own for your own for added protection.) 
Ý If you have a private appointment with Pirie and you do not wish to sign 

the main log book, please make him aware of this, as we have a secondary 
system in place to ensure your privacy is maintained. 

Ý You will only be contacted regarding your visit if an issue arises.   
Ý You must sanitize your hands upon entering and exiting the church. 
Ý You must wear a mask when in the church building.   
 (Please provide your own mask.) 
Ý You must attempt at all times to adhere to social distancing standard of                    

2 meters or 6 feet apart. 
 
We appreciate your patience during this 
unprecedented time and assure you that 
we are working to prevent the spread.  
With all decisions we are making regarding 
access, our first and foremost concern is the 
health and well being of our church family.  
We all love and miss our interactions with 
our church family members. 
 
Remember,  
WE ARE WESLEY-KNOX STRONG!!!! 
 
Cautiously moving forward, 
Chris Mortlock 
Chair, Re-Opening Committee 
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If you wish to submit an article for the 

newsletter, email it to the office at:  

wesleyknox@bellnet.ca  
 

Hand written submissions  

are also welcome  

for folks who do not use email.   

DEADLINE: 

12:00 p.m. on Wednesdays  
 

If you are assisting with upcoming      

worship services, please have your                

information submitted to the office by 

email by Wednesday at 9:00 a.m.  

 
 

Region 7 - Antler River Watershed 

 

PRAYER CYCLE 

 

September 06, 2020 
Brigden United Church 

(southeast of Sarnia) 
 

Prayers for our church families  

enduring grief, loss, or loneliness. 

 

 

 
We give thanks for the many years of                 

Life and Witness of  

 

Dorothy Gertrude Parnell 

 
born August 18th, 1919, 

who entered the presence of his Lord on                 

August 20th, 2020. 

 
https://www.amgfh.com/condolences/obituary.aspx?

id=174472  

Social Media and Your Privacy 

We all love to hear about the meaningful 
ways our congregants enrich lives through 
community involvement; however, please 
talk them prior to sharing any online media 
you may find and ask their permission to 
share to Wesley-Knox United Church social 
media pages.   

 

If given, please send the Communications 
Team a quick message to let us know, and 
then you may share and state “shared with 
permission.” 

Please remember to tell us if your committees 

are meeting virtually or in-person offsite.                       

It is important that we track our activity and               

record that we are a vibrant faith community 

even when we are not able to meet in the                  

building. (Soon to change...fingers crossed!) 

If you have any meetings that happened in the 

past few months that were not recorded on the 

calendar, please contact the office so that           

we may add it to the calendar! 

https://www.amgfh.com/condolences/obituary.aspx?id=174472
https://www.amgfh.com/condolences/obituary.aspx?id=174472

